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From our President 

(continued on page 2) 

Last Post | Lest We Forget 
We remember with deep sadness and affection our departed Members 

William (Bill) Jamieson | Ray Mawson | Alan Stubbs 
and convey sincere condolences and sympathy to their family and friends 

IMPORTANT – NEW MEETING PLACE 
Our next meeting is on Monday 17 September 

at the Karrakatta Club (not the WA Club) 
The Karrakatta Club is at the foot of 4 Sherwood Court, on the corner of The Esplanade.  
(Sherwood Court runs south off St Georges Terrace, directly opposite London Court)  
 

Monthly luncheon bookings 
This monthly luncheon meeting is $40 per person and held on the third Monday of the 
month. For catering reasons, your booking must be made no later than 1700 on the 
Wednesday prior to the luncheon, please. 
 

Three ways to book - Choose the best for  you 
 

1. Via the Highgate RSL website at http://highgate-rsl.org.au  Click on Next Luncheon. 
Then click on Luncheon Booking or Apology and you�ll be transferred to our new  
booking sheet page. Electronic funds transfer details are also on the page.   
 

Or... 
 

2. Go direct to our new luncheon booking sheet by pasting this into your browser: 
https://goo.gl/forms/91G0WgdVAszVnPGI2 

With the onlinebooking sheet, you can add guests, food intolerances, purchase  
raffle tickets, check whether friends are coming; and also register a non-attendance 
apology. (If you book your luncheon via our website or direct, you will receive an email a 
couple of minutes later confirming your booking. 
 

Or... 
 

3. Via Committee Member: If you do not have internet access, please call Margot  
Harness on 9349 2847, or any Committee member, and they will help you book in.  

W 
inston Churchill and George Orwell have both been attributed 
with saying, ‘People sleep peacefully in their beds at night only 
because men stand ready to visit violence on those who would 

harm us’.    
 

Rudyard Kipling, in his 1890 poem Tommy, condemned people ‘making 
mock of uniforms that guard you while you sleep’. 
 

Both themes are truisms that still apply in 2018.  We can only be highly 
civilised while other men and women are there to guard us.  We can 
only be civilised when others do disagreeable things so that ordinary 
people, here and elsewhere, can sleep safely in their beds at night. 
 

Civilised societies abjure violence. However, the simple fact is that 
those who abjure violence can only do so because others are  
committing violence on their behalf.  The simplicity of that eludes the 
pacifist and the politically correct. 
 

Sadly, however, in 2018 we now live in a culture that suffers from 
‘western civilisation anxiety’.  It is the culture of political correctness. 

Important dates & events | please diarise now 
° 1100 | Mon 17 Sep | Committee Meeting - Karrakatta Club  

° 1130 for 1215 | Mon 17 Sep | Monthly Luncheon - Karrakatta Club 

° 1100 | Mon 15 Oct | Committee Meeting - Karrakatta Club 

° 1130 for 1215 | Mon 15 Oct | Monthly Luncheon - Karrakatta Club 



From our President  
(continued from page 1) 
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This culture of  
repudiation tries to tear 
down tradition,  
institutions and tall  
poppies.   
 

There are many  
examples but none bet-
ter than the current 
‘media trial’ of our most 
famous and most  

decorated living soldier, Ben Roberts
-Smith.  Like many other men and 
women, Ben went to war so that  
civilised people can sleep safely in 
their beds at night. 
 

According to the Australian Defence 
Force, the war in Afghanistan has 
been the most sustained and intense 
combat faced by the Army since the 
Second World War.   
 

The battlefield achievements, skill 
and courage of our Defence Force 
personnel in Afghanistan can’t be 
denied and senior military and  
government leaders awarded Ben’s 
battlefield honours only after intense 
scrutiny.   
 

The war against terrorism is an 
asymmetric war and in Afghanistan 
there is no front line, and often no 
clear distinction between civilian and 
combatant.  Although the Australian 
Army has all the rules, the enemy 
has none and unintended civilian 
casualties are inevitable.   
 

When civilian casualties are inflicted 
in the chaos of combat, they are 
subject to clinical official inquiries.  
Those inquiries are conducted well 
after events occur and well away 
from the battlefield.  
 

One inquiry from Afghanistan led to 
charges against two part-time  
Commandos.  Those men faced  
serious charges, including  
manslaughter, over the deaths of six 
civilians in 2009 
 

Although they eventually walked out 
of court as innocent men after the 
Judge Advocate General dismissed 
charges against them, it was a  
devastating and unnecessary  
experience for them. 
 

Defence lawyers launched a  
scathing attack on the ‘ad hoc’  
prosecution case, saying the  
Director of Military Prosecutions had 
failed to define a case against the 
soldiers.   
 
.   

This newsletter is printed 
as a service to the  

Veterans Community  
by the Office of the 

Federal Member for Perth 

They said that if the men had not 
protected their mates, then diggers 
would have died. 
 

The decision by the Director of  
Military Prosecutions, Brigadier Lyn 
McDade, to pursue the soldiers over 
the deaths was also condemned by 
serving and former soldiers.   
 

Brigadier McDade had pursued the 
matter from the exquisite safety and 
fastidiousness of her Canberra  
office, well away from the battlefield, 
and without any personal combat 
experience.  She appeared ignorant 
of the fact that battle is a complete 
and utter mess. 
 

Where was the national interest in 
prosecuting men for doing their duty 
and why didn’t the generals stand 
with their men?   
 

The answer seems to lie in the  
culture of political correctness that 
appears to infect our recent and  
current Defence hierarchy.  This  
political correctness may have  
begun with Lieutenant General 
David Morrison when he was Chief 
of Army but probably pre-dates him. 
 

Rather than concentrating on  
war-fighting, Morrison committed  
to making the Army an inclusive 
force.  You may recall that in 2013, 
Morrison authorised the combining 
of a rainbow flag with the Rising Sun 
badge.  In that year, he also  
permitted Army personnel to march 
in uniform in the Sydney Gay and 
Lesbian Mardi Gras.  
 

Although he was widely hailed by 
Australian media, his views were not 
universally accepted within the 
ranks.  I was told by a serving Major 
General that there was considerable 
disagreement at the time, among the 
SNCOs, Warrant Officers and middle
-ranking Officers, about the direction 
that Army was heading.  
 

It was amazing to learn from this 
Major General that the views of the 
backbone of the Army were being 
ignored.  My two-star source, how-
ever, said that the generals knew 
best.   

Under Lieutenant General Morrison’s 
control, Army investigated individuals 
involved in the ‘Jedi Council scandal’.  
The investigation failed to find any 
evidence to support allegations and 
cleared those involved of any wrong-
doing. Despite this, Morrison recom-
mended that a commanding officer be 
dismissed, and destroyed his career. 
 

After he left the Army, Morrison  
campaigned against the use of  
gender-neutral terms such as ‘guys’ in 
case it caused offence.  He also 
equated the legacy of domestic vio-
lence victims with fallen servicemen 
and women, proposing an Anzac Day-
like memorial for women who have 
been killed by their partners. 
 

The Morrison inclination for political-
correctness-at-any-cost seems to 
have been inherited by the current 
Inspector-General of the Australian 
Defence Force. The Inspector-
General recently took the astonishing 
step of placing notices in Afghani 
newspapers publishing in Australia.  
The notices asked to hear from  
anyone about ‘possible breaches of 
the laws of armed conflict by  
Australian forces’ in Afghanistan  
between 2005 and 2016, or ‘rumours 
of them’. 
 

As far as I am aware, the League did 
not comment on this at the time.  Last 
month, however, RSLWA publicly 
stated that it is vital that good people 
of the Australian Defence Force, who 
have served their country with  
courage and pride, are supported 
when unable to protect themselves 
from media innuendo, rumours and 
accusations. 
 

RSLWA added that the way Ben  
Roberts-Smith is being treated is  
unacceptable.   The League backed 
his call for the Australian Federal  
Police to investigate how details of the 
current military inquiry have been 
leaked.   
 

RSLWA went on to state: ‘Ben has 
said he has done nothing wrong and 
wants a fair go. We believe him and 
we support him’. 
 

This was a pleasing statement to read 
and fundamental for a veterans’  
organisation to issue. 
 

A former Defence Minister went  
further.  Brendan Nelson stated that 
unless there have been the most 
egregious breaches of laws of armed 
conflict, we should leave it all alone.   

Geoff Hourn 

(continued page 3) 
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Sub Warden Duties | 2018 
Wreath Laying Services | State War Memorial Kings Park 

POC: Geoff Simpson OAM RFD  
Deputy Warden State War Memorial 

Sat 01 Sep 
Sun 09 Sep 

0915 for 1000 
0845 for 0930 

Malaya Borneo Veterans - Merdeka Day Commemoration  
Maltese Association of WA 

2018 National Commemorations 

16 Oct 
 
 
11 Nov 

75th Anniversary of Australian work on Hell Fire Pass 
and completion of Thai Burma Railway 
 
100th Anniversary of First World War Armistice (possible 
joint service with New Zealand) 

Australian Ex-Prisoners of War Memorial, 
Ballarat 
 
Australian National Memorial,  
Villers-Bretonneux, France 

Remembering the  
Battle of Lone Pine 

 

Last month marked the anniversary 
of the Battle of Lone Pine, a 
diversionary attack 103 years ago at 
Gallipoli and one of the most 
intense battles in our ANZAC 
history. 
 

A major offensive took place at 
Gallipoli in August 1915 to try and 
break out of the Anzac area and 
draw Turkish reserves from Suvla 
Bay to the north, where British 
troops had made a new landing. 
 

At 1730 on 06 August, after an hour 
of artillery bombardment, Australian 
infantry charged the enemy trench 
line at Lone Pine in the hope of 
taking it and stopping enemy 
reinforcements being sent to defend 
against main Allied attacks on the 
Sari Bair Range to the north. 
 

The Australians quickly drove the 
Turkish forces from the forward 
trench line, but the fighting 
continued for days as the Turks 
mounted several counter-attacks to 
recapture the position, with the last 
taking place on 09 August. 
 

To hold on to what they had gained, 
the Australians fought in bloody and 
brutal combat, using bombs and 
bayonets, and engaging in hand-to-
hand fighting.  The four-day battle 
resulted in more than 2,000 
Australian casualties, and the 
service and sacrifice of these brave 
men should never be forgotten. 
 

Seven Victoria Crosses were 
awarded to Australian soldiers at 
Lone Pine, a testament to the 
intensity of the fighting and the 
courage displayed by our troops. 

 

From our President  
(continued from page 2) 
Regrettably, the politically correct 
generals had a divergent view from 
their former Minister and the 
investigation is under way. It is 
ponderous and long-drawn-out. 
 

In the meantime, as is so often the 
case, the media sways the court of 
public opinion so that reputations 
are destroyed in the guise of selling 
‘news’. 
 

Brendan Nelson’s advice was 
prudent and he might have added 
that generals should still listen to 
the SNCOs, Warrant Officers and 
middle-ranking Officers, and they 
should stand by the men.  They 
should stand with the SAS and the 
Commandos and they should stand 
with their families, their widows and 
their children. 
 

In finishing this month, I am 
pleased to announce that the 
Department of Veterans’ Affairs has 
approved an Armistice Centenary 
Grant of $15,200 to Highgate for 
the Virtual Memorial Project.   
 

This is in addition to the $30,110 
already granted to Highgate for the 
Remembrance Walk Project. 
 

The aim of the Virtual Memorial 
Project is to provide public access 
to the names and biographical 
details of soldiers, sailors, and 
airmen and women commemorated 
on war memorials in Western 
Australia. 
 

Ian Petkoff has already conducted 
a great deal of biographical and 
other research with the Australian 
War Memorial, the National 
Archives of Australia, the 
Commonwealth War Graves 
Commission and the Department of 
Veterans’ Affairs Nominal Rolls. 
 

This grant will allow the information 
to be readily accessed on the 
Highgate website;  

 

in one location and publicly 
available.  We are hoping the 
Australian War Memorial will link to 
it. 
Ian will progressively expand the 
research so that every name on 
every metropolitan, town and 
village war memorial and honour 
board throughout Western Australia 
can be added. 
 

The Virtual Memorial Project is an 
important addition to Western 
Australia’s historical records and a 
tribute to our fallen for the 
Centenary of Armistice. 
 

With best wishes - Geoff Hourn 

IMPORTANT 
New meeting place for 
our monthly luncheons 
 

Unfortunately, the WA Club has 
ceased trading. Your Highgate RSL 
Committee has therefore reviewed 
several establishments in or near 
Perth city, seeking a suitable 
replacement venue. 
 

The venue for this month is the 
Karrakatta Club, at the bottom of 
Sherwood Court, on the corner of 
The Esplanade. (Sherwood Court 
runs south off St Georges Terrace, 
directly opposite London Court)  
 

Please note the luncheon cost has 
increased to $40, plus $5 for the 
raffle. The lunch is on Mon 17 Sep 
at 1200 for 1230. Guest speaker is 
Highgate Member, Ray Galliott, 
reporting on his and Ray Ward’s 
trip to  the 100th Anniversary of the 
Battle of Beersheba celebrations in 
Israel. 
 

Luncheon bookings can be made at 
https://goo.gl/
forms/91G0WgdVAszVnPGI2   
 

Cut-off for registrations is 1700h on 
Wednesday 12 September. If you 
have difficulty booking, please 
contact Margot Harness or any 
committee member.  

Karrakatta Club 
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CENTENARY OF ARMISTICE 
Remembrance Walk Project 

 

Minister for Veterans’ Affairs, Hon 
Darren Chester MP, has awarded a 
grant to Highgate RSL Sub-Branch 
for the Remembrance Walk Project, 
as part of the Federal Government’s 
Saluting Their Service Major 
Commemorative Grants Program. 
 

The grant enables development of a 
computer application giving public 
access to the history of the 29 
commemorative war memorials 
located in Kings Park.  There are 
over six million visitors to Kings 
Park annually and this project will 
provide free access for users, who 
will also be given suggested walking 
routes between memorials. 
 

To be officially launched by WA 
Governor Hon Kim Beazley AC at 
Kings Park on Remembrance Day 
this year, the Remembrance Walk 
Project will bring the history of these 
memorials into the digital age and 
communicate to students and 
visitors their significance in the 
context of Australia’s military service 
over nearly 120 years. 
 

The free computer application will 
be downloadable to mobile 
telephones, tablets, laptop and 
desktop computers, and include a 
photograph and history of each 
memorial.  It will also include the 
specific community connection to 
each memorial, links to further 
information and the distance and 
routes from memorial to memorial. 
 

Project Director is Highgate RSL’s 
Steve Chamarette, and the 
Australian War Memorial is assisting 
by providing appropriate AWM 
computer links at the end of the 
description of each memorial. 
 

In this way, visitors and students will 
be able to access further 
information relating to the 
campaigns and units associated 
with that memorial.  There will also 
be other links to relevant Veteran 
associations connected to particular 
memorials. 

Extracts:  
Highgate RSL President’s 
Report | AGM 2018 
 

Highgate has had a very good year, 
with reinforcements exceeding our 
battle casualty rate. 
 

Our monthly luncheons continue to 
have extraordinary guest speakers, 
and our well-regarded Sub-Branch 
newsletter has wide readership 
throughout the State. 
 

In this Centenary of Armistice year, 
we are undertaking three major 
projects:  
 

Immediately after the 
Remembrance Day service at the 
State War Memorial on 11 
November, the Governor of WA will 
be our special guest at the 
Centenary of Armistice Luncheon in 
the State Reception Centre (above 
Fraser’s Kings Park), where he will 
also launch two very significant 
projects that will provide a lasting 
legacy of the centenary.  
 

Leon Griffiths is Project Director for 
the luncheon, during which the 
Honourable Kim Beazley AC, 
Governor of Western Australia will 
launch our Remembrance Walk 
Project and our Virtual Memorial 
Project, both of which will assist 
Kings Park visitors to learn more 
about the extraordinary 
contributions and sacrifices of our 
Service men and women, from the 
Boer War to the present day, using 
downloadable mobile telephone app 
technology. 
 

Steve Chamarette is Director of the 
Remembrance Walk Project, the 
internet and mobile phone 
application which GPS-locates all 
the war memorials in Kings Park, 
with details, maps, photographs and 
suggested walk trails for visitors. 
 

Ian Petkoff is Project Director of the 
Virtual Memorial Project, and also 
superbly manages our Highgate 
website. 
 

We acknowledge with gratitude the 
financial support of Kerry Stokes, 
Woodside, Lotterywest and the 
Department of Veteran Affairs for 
these projects. 
 

John Cleary has pioneered a unique 
professional transport service 
enabling immobilised members to 
attend our lunches at no cost to 
them. 
 
 

 

David MacLean, has recently 
qualified as a Level 2 Advocate, 
and looks after Veterans’ affairs as 
our Pension Officer. 
 

Bruce Taylor has helped several of 
our members during the year with 
welfare issues and also conducts 
hospital visits. When Bruce has 
been overseas, Margot Harness 
has kindly stepped in to assist.    
 

Membership Officer, Howard 
Montagu, reports we have 237 
members, comprising Service - 
202, Associate - 6, Life - 5, 
Platinum - 4, Honorary - 1 and 
Affiliate - 18.   
 

Nineteen joined this year, but sadly 
since our last AGM, we have lost 
Peter Kennedy, Alan Raphael, 
John Deykin, Brian Gibson, Brian 
Cooper and Bert Lane. 
 

This year, we introduced platinum 
membership for senior members 
unable to take part in Sub-Branch 
activities and whose membership 
would otherwise lapse.  
 

We can thereby retain their valued 
membership and are able to keep 
in touch with them and offer 
support if needed, as well as 
ensure they continue to receive 
Highgate Highlights and the 
Listening Post. 
 

State War Memorial Deputy 
Warden, Geoff Simpson, and his 
team of extraordinary Sub Wardens 
continue to provide dozens of 
services throughout the year for 
Service and community groups.   
 

Assisted by Margot, Mike Harness 
is our Honours Avenue Group 
Liaison Officer and Poppy Day 
Coordinator, putting into practice in 
some of the most tangible ways 
possible, the RSL mantra:  ‘Lest 
We Forget’.   
 

Leon Giffiths also arranged the 
careful restoration of Brigadier 
Dosoo Gimi’s sword which was 
presented to Highgate RSL this 
year by his daughter, Kamal Plank. 
 

Other members providing 
outstanding service to help ensure 
Highgate runs smoothly include 
Greg Wilson, Peter Farrell, Bill 
Munro, Richard Adams, Peter 
Garside, Owen Page, Bob Arnold, 
Kevin Graham, Allan Downs and 
Roger Buddrige. 

Okay, so what's the speed of dark?  
 

Depression is merely anger without 
enthusiasm 
 

How do you know when you're out of 
invisible ink?  
 

I intend to live forever. So far, so good... 
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Disclaimer Please note Highgate 
Highlights source material is edited 
to remove any inappropriate  
content, and to clarify or shorten the 
item where needed. Although  
normal tests for accuracy are under-
taken, you should not rely on this 
material without carrying out your 
own validity checks. Opinions  
expressed in Highgate Highlights 
are not necessarily those of RSL 
Highgate Sub-Branch or RSLWA. 
You are welcome to forward this 
newsletter to your colleagues and 
friends, although we would appreci-
ate acknowledgment as its source. 

Our September 
Luncheon Guest 

Speaker 
 

Centenary 
Battle of Beersheeba 1917 
Be with us to hear Highgate 
member Ray Galliott’s first-
hand account of this 
extraordinary centenary event 
 

The Australian Light Horse 
were not meant to fight on 
horseback.  They were 
mounted infantry and were to 
ride to the battle, dismount, 
one man would hold the 
horses, three others would go 
in and fight as infantry.  
 

But on this occasion, water 
was short and they had no 
choice. The men of the 4th 
and 12th Light Horse 
Regiments charged six 
kilometres into Turkish fire. 
Their determination was 
unstoppable. 
 

Famous Australian author Ian 
Idriess witnessed the 1917 
battle and later wrote: 
 

‘At a mile distance, their 
thousand hooves were 
stuttering thunder, coming at 
a rate that frightened a man.  
 

They were an awe-inspiring 
sight, galloping through the 
red haze, knee to knee and 
horse to horse, the dying sun 
glinting on bayonet points. 
 

Captured Turkish and 
German officers have told us 
they never dreamed that 
mounted troops would be 
mad enough to attempt 
rushing infantry redoubts 
protected by machine guns 
and artillery.’ 
 

Those mad Australians 
spurred their horses through 
the hellfire, took the town of 
Beersheba, and secured the 
victory that helped create the 
State of Israel. 
 

Because had Ottoman rule in 
Palestine and Syria not been 
overthrown by the Australians 
and the New Zealanders, the 
Balfour Declaration of 02 Nov 
1917, announcing support for 
the establishment of a 
‘national home for the Jewish 
people’ in Palestine, would 
have just been empty words. 

Centenary of Armistice Luncheon 
Kings Park | 11 Nov 2018 

 

PRIORITY BOOKINGS FOR HIGHGATE 
MEMBERS CLOSE 30 SEP 18 

Bookings open for all others from 01 Oct 18 
 

RSL Highgate invites Members and Guests to the  
Centenary of Armistice Memorial Service 
& Luncheon at the State Function Centre 

Kings Park (above Fraser’s) on Sun 11 Nov 2018 
 

1100  
Centenary of Armistice & Remembrance Day 

Memorial Service - State War Memorial  
 

1200  
Luncheon - State Function Centre  

 

Book online at https://goo.gl/forms/
Eh1Bx4Cz80GxYgVF2 or contact a Committee 

member (see list on page 1) 
 

Ticket includes meal and wine, beer, juice 
and soft drinks 

Members can book a table of 10 ($800)  
or individual tickets at $80 pp 

 

The priority booking period for Highgate RSL 
members is until 30 Sep 18.  

 

From 01 Oct 18, bookings will be open  
to all other persons and groups. 

 

Please note 
 

Members wishing to book more than two 
individual tickets will need to submit a second  

or more forms 
Multiple individual bookings can be linked by 

nominating the same Preferred friend name on 
each booking form. 

 

Members can book and pay for a table of 10 even 
if they do not have all the required names.   

Extra names can be added later by clicking the 
Edit Response box on the confirmatory email 

received after the initial booking. 
 

Members without internet access can contact 
a Committee member who will reserve table/

seating for you. 

Centenary of Armistice 
Virtual Memorial Project 
 

The Centenary of Armistice 
Virtual Memorial Project lists 
the First World War soldiers, 
sailors and Australian Flying 
Corps (AFC) members 
commemorated on war 
memorials throughout 
Western Australia, in one 
location and readily 
accessible on the internet.   
 

The lists contain biographical 
and other details, as well as 
links to the Australian War 
Memorial, National Archives 
of Australia, Commonwealth 
War Graves Commission and 
other relevant data bases.   
 

Project Director is Highgate 
RSL’s Ian Petkoff, who has 
researched AFC and RAAF 
histories and listed casualties 
(on WA war memorials) by 
State of enlistment, unit name 
(including ship or aircraft), 
Australians who served in 
other air forces,  AFC/RAAF 
prisoners of war, and 
casualties linked to place 
names in WA.   
 

The aim of the Virtual 
Memorial Project is to make 
the information already 
gathered on World War One 
veterans to be publicly 
available by Remembrance 
Day 2018 and then 
progressively expand the 
Virtual Memorial to include 
World War Two casualties.    
 

Eventually, the name of every 
individual on each 
metropolitan, town and village 
war memorial in Western 
Australia will be added and 
available to all. 

Our guest speaker 
for October 

 

U.S. Consul General 
Rachel Cooke will speak 
about U.S./Australian 
relations. 
 

Rachel became U.S. Consul 
General in Perth on 11 Aug  
2016 with responsibilities for 
Western Australia. 
 

A career Foreign Service 
Officer, Rachel most recently 
served as Deputy Director of the Department of 
State office that oversees bilateral policy between 
the U.S. and six South East Asian nations.   
 

Prior to that, she spent five years working on 
Afghanistan issues. 
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Register Now for Soldier On’s 
First WA Vet Connect program!  
 

A lot can be said for rebuilding the 
sense of brotherhood and 
camaraderie of service, by coming 
together with peers, helping each 
other out, learning new skills, and 
having the opportunity to give 
back. 
  

That’s why Soldier On, with the 
support of Movember’s Social 
Innovators Challenge, has 
developed ‘Vet Connect’, the 
inaugural men’s program focusing 
on connecting male service 
personnel to a healthy lifestyle, 
solid friendships, and access to 
their local community. 
  

Workshop 1 - 10-11 Nov 18 
Workshop 2 - 12-13 Jan 19 
Workshop 3 - 09-10 Mar 19 
  

Perth weekend programs include 
sessions with approximately eight 
men and three Soldier On staff 
looking at values and goal setting, 
health and wellbeing, and how to 
connect with each other and the 
community. There will be fun 
activities to get out and moving 
such as hiking, sailing, team 
activities, and more. When it 
comes to physical activity, all 
individuals will be catered for as 
much as possible. 
 

We will also try to check out some 
local sport…friendly banter 
encouraged! 
 

The final weekend will see 
supporters joining the program to 
see what the group has achieved 
and have a weekend away. 
 

Keen on food? We are as well! All 
meals are covered and we will get 
the group exploring some nice 
spots around Perth.  
 

Accommodation is provided for 
the Friday (if necessary) and 
Saturday night. If needed, travel is 
also included from your closest 
main transport hub, such as 
regional airport/train or bus to 
Perth. 
  

Sound like something you or your 
loved one could benefit from?  

Email vet.connect@soldieron.org.au  
and we will get the expression of 
interest pack to you. 

VALE 
 

BRIG William (Bill) Jamieson 
passed away 16 August, aged 94.  
A WWII, Korean and Vietnam 
Veteran, and former Commander 5th 
Military District, Bill was awarded an 
OAM on Australia Day this year.  
 

LTCOL Ray Mawson RFD ED 
passed away on 29 August, aged 90. 
 

Well-known Military Chaplain Alan 
Stubbs passed away 
on 07 August. He was 
a Chaplain from 1978 
to 1983, serving in 
WA, Victoria, NSW 
and Queensland, then 
in the RANR until 
2003, including as 
Chaplain in Charge 

after the Blackhawk and HMAS 
Westralia disasters. After retiring in 
2003, Alan became an advocate for 
pensions and welfare and was 
responsible for Training and 
Information (TIP), leading the 
introduction of the Advocacy Training 
and Development Program (ATDP) in 
WA. A much-loved friend and 
colleague, Alan’s contribution to the 
Service community was without peer. 

BIRTHDAYS 
Members celebrating their 

birthday in September include:  
Richard Jones, Barry Long, 
Basil Twine, Richard Bird, 
Jock Geldart, Harry Xydas, 
David Scott, Robert Kirk, 

Peter Gilkison, Donald King, 
Eric McDonald, Wayne 
Gardiner, Geoff Hourn, 

James Shackleton, David 
Messer and Tony Howes 

Using her father BRIG Dosoo Gimi’s regimental sword, Kamal Plank helps Centenarian 
Abe Sher cut the OBE’s chocolate birthday cake. 


